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Richmond Police Department

MEMORANDUM

TO:

City Manager Bill Lindsay
FROM:
Chief Chris Magnus

Deputy Chief Ed Medina
DATE:
March 23, 2007

SUBJECT:
Activity Report for the Police Department
The following information reflects a general overview of activities associated with the police department during the past week:
Geographic Policing Activities:

Northern District

· Officer Steve Purcell received information from a citizen that a known homicide suspect was located inside an address bordering beat 8.  The officer was able to convince the suspect to turn himself in and arrested him without incident.

 

· Continued efforts to deal with abandoned vehicles on Via Verde and El Portal Rd resulted in seven vehicles being tagged for 72 hour violations and six impounds for other vehicle code violations.

 

· Officers continue to impact many illegally parked vehicles along San Pablo Dam Rd between May Rd and Valley View, which become traffic hazards.  Officers have spoken with the home owners in the area and have received compliance from all but one vehicle with an unknown owner.  That vehicle has been tagged for towing.

 

· Complaints of loiterers in the Hilltop Green area have resulted in 15 field interview contacts.  Five of those contacted were residents of Hilltop Green.  The homeowners association has been contacted and will be taking action against the five habitual loiterers and their families.  The other 10 individuals were warned and continued checks of the area are ongoing.
· Officer Tracy Mollenbernd arrested a suspect in beat 7 for possession of stolen property.   The suspect was seen casing vehicles and admitted to theft of gas cans, copper and piping.

Central District
· A planned operation at the Foodsco parking lot resulted in Team 7 officers arresting six individuals for marijuana related crimes.  One of the suspects was also in possession of over 100 illegal DVDs.  This suspect is one of several arrested since this operation started.  Bootleg DVD and marijuana sellers account for a great deal of the loitering and crime that occur in the lot.  Officers will continue their efforts in and around this business area.  
· Central District officers completed a survey of the beat 6 area for inoperative streetlights.  The results will be entered into COMCATE with hopes that the problems can be addressed quickly.  

Southern District
· On Friday March 16th, as a part of scheduled monthly Tow Operations, officers impounded approximately 57 vehicles from public streets throughout the City of Richmond.  Two of these vehicles were reported stolen and were impounded per section 22651 (c) of the vehicle code.  Five of the vehicles were unsafe to operate on the roadway and were impounded per section 22669 (d) of the vehicle code.  The other 50 vehicles had expired registration longer than six months and were impounded per section 22651 (o) of the vehicle code.

· Officer Armando Moreno and his K9 partner, Saber, recovered a large amount of cocaine hydrochloride and methamphetamine with an estimated street value of $1600.00, plus an additional $800 in cash from an unoccupied vehicle parked along the 600 block of Virginia Ave.  The vehicle was impounded for continued investigation.  

· On Wednesday March 21, Officers Tracy Mollenbernd and John Bruce responded to a report of an armed robbery at a market on So. 7th Street.  A suspect took property from the market and fled in a waiting vehicle. Responding officers spotted the vehicle as it was driving away from the scene of the crime. The vehicle was stopped and its occupants were detained. The suspect was later identified by the victim and arrested without incident.  The firearm used in the robbery was recovered.  
 
· Officers responded to an address on Bell Avenue in regards to a family disturbance.  The responding officers were notified that a 16 year old juvenile was inside the house armed with an assault rifle.  Officers Donovan Decious, Tracy Mollenbernd, John Bruce, and Sergeant Dave Harris were able to safely isolate the juvenile in the living room.  A search of his sports bag resulted in the officers finding an AK-47 assault rifle.  The juvenile was arrested and later transported to Juvenile Hall.  

School District

· A truancy sweep was conducted on Thursday, resulting in close to 400 students being located and returned to the SWAT offices.  This is a savings of approximately $35.00 per student, per day to the district.  This event was coordinated by School Resource Officer Eddie Russell with partnership throughout the District and participation from all of the neighboring agencies.

· Officer Delon Jackson has organized a group of high school students from all of the Richmond schools, who will participate in the "Keep Richmond Shining" campaign.  These young men and women have adopted the area in and around their schools and are committed to keeping it clean.  They will be working in conjunction with the city and with Michelle Milam of our Crime Prevention program, throughout Richmond. 
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